


Moose Lake Windemere Area Sanitary Sewer District
Approved Regular Meeting Minutes
March 20, 2024
@ MLWSSD Office
1.  The regular meeting of the Moose Lake Windemere Sanitary Sewer District was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by Chairman Kuster.   Members present included:  Chairman Kuster, Vice Chairman Lourey, Treasurer Eric Nielsen, Clair Strandlie and Paula Engstrom.  Also in attendance were Executive Director Darla Hall, Superintendent Keith Newman, and Mark Lambert, Sand Lake Resort. 

[bookmark: _Int_eiaLPprE]2.  Approval of Agenda:   Motion by Lourey second by Strandlie to approve the agenda as written.  Motion carried 5/0.     Mark Lambert was a few minutes late arriving to the meeting, so the Board moved approval of the minutes.     

4.  Approval of the Minutes:  
	A.  Regular Meeting Minutes, February 21, 2024:  Motion was made by Nielsen second by Strandlie to approve the February 21, 2024, Regular Meeting Minutes of the MLWSSD as written, motion carried 5/0.     

3. Guests:   Mark Lambert, Sand Lake Resort:  Mark Lambert addressed the Board regarding his project at Sand Lake Resort and the need for 15 additional ERU’s.  Lambert stated that he needs to let the resort rental units know by June 1st whether they will have rental units available or not and is looking for the District’s approval on his project.  

Chairman Kuster provided the Board with an update on the status with the City of Moose Lake and the Letter of Intent.  Kuster informed City Administrator Owens of the Boards position on keeping the language of the District’s request for 10,000 gpd in the Letter of Intent as omitting it and obtaining 15 ERU’s from the City only addressed half of the District’s needs.   Since the City would be receiving the pond capacity study information from their engineer, the District needed a response to the formal request for the 10,000 gpd capacity to be made at the City Council meeting on March 13th..   Kuster met with the City a few times working on the Letter of Intent and submitted the latest signed draft to the City on March 8th.     

On March 12th Chairman Kuster received an email from City Administrator Owens stating that the City held a Special City Council Meeting on March 7th and that the City had made a motion relating to the frozen water line credit, a motion to grant 15 ERU connections, and a motion  to grant MLWSSD an increase in capacity of 5,000 gpd contingent upon the signing of the new SIU Agreement and the transfer of 18 customers at Kenwood North upon the City’s satisfactory review of the utility.  

Chairman Kuster and Lourey attend the City Council Meeting on March 13, 2024, and Matt Bolf, City Engineer presented information on the pond capacity study at year end.  The treatment ponds are now down to 87% which means they have 16,000 gpd of capacity available.  The City is planning on keeping 10,000 gpd for the City and contingent on the SIU and other items as identified in the City’s motion at the March 7, 2024, Special City Council Meeting 5,000 to MLWSSD, with 1,000 gpd non committed.      

Chairman Kuster provided a cost comparison in how approving the 15 ERU’s for the Sand Lake Resort Project would affect revenue despite having to pay overage charges since the additional capacity was not approved at this time.   The cost comparison considered the effect on bond payment amounts as well.   Lourey discussed the fact that the amount reflects just treatment fee costs but doesn’t take into account OM&R charges.     Director Hall stated that she contacted Attorney Mia Thibodeau regarding the motions that were made by the City Council.     Attorney Thibodeau advised the District to not approve the 15 ERU’s for the SLR project at this time until such time the SIU is available and negotiated as capacity is contingent upon its approval.    Nielsen stated it’s probably not a financial risk but more a contract-based issue.  

Chairman Kuster discussed the issue at the flow meter and the fact that it is not reading correctly.  The District should have the right to review it.   Chairman Kuster discussed a method of reading and using a chart that the manufacture Palmer Bowlus Flume uses.  Kuster suggested perhaps an outside person look at it and if the City doesn’t agree they go forward with mediation, arbitration, and legal action if necessary.    Lambert went back to his discussion on his 15 ERU’s and his request that he submitted June 20, 2023, and the fact that the City has approved the 15 ERU’s.       The Board stated they are reluctant to go against their Attorney advice.   

Lambert provided a letter to the District from Larkin Hoffman, Attorney for Sand Lake Resort, dated March 20, 2024, stating their original formal written request for 15 ERU’s was submitted on June 20, 2023, and because the written request is relating to zoning, under Minnesota Statutes Section 15.99, the District’s failure to deny the request within 60 days is automatically approved by operation of law.   The letter was accompanied by a check in the amount of $60,000 for 15 ERU’s.  The Board discussed the need for a yes or no answer from the City of Moose Lake on the capacity request and the need for the City to change their motion making the 5,000 gpd not contingent on the SIU and the Kenwood Lift Station.  The Board discussed the need to get more detailed information from the Attorney.   

Lambert suggested the Board make a motion to table his 15 ERU’s for now.    Motion was then made by Strandlie second by Nielsen to table the discussion on the 15 ERU connections until a more detailed opinion can be gathered from Attorney Mia Thibodeau.   Motion carried 5/0.
Lambert left the meeting.  

Board discussed the letter from Larkin Hoffman along with the check.   Hall stated that the reduced connection fee amount was discussed at previous meetings but was never formally agreed to by the Board.  The Board directed Hall to not cash the check and to forward a copy of the letter to the Attorney to prepare a formal response.     

Hall to schedule conference call with Attorney Thibodeau and Treasurer Eric Nielsen to discuss the motion made by City Council and her position on if it would be considered a denial to our request to the 10,000 gpd and how it reflects contract language with respect to overage charges and excess flow charges and have the Attorney prepare a letter to be sent to the City of Moose Lake addressing the capacity request and overage charges.  


5.  Executive Directors Report: 
	A.  City of Moose Lake Update:    District will proceed with a verification check that flume is producing correct flows based on physical measurement and charts for particular flow meter using ISCO flow chart and open channel flow measurement.   Will look at having a third party to verify flows.    As Chairman Kuster will be unavailable for a few weeks, this will be addressed upon his return.   

	B.  Superintendent Contract Information:  Director Hall stated that she reached out to Joe Janson, MRWA, after the last meeting regarding the mechanical package plant systems and informed him that she spoke with our engineer and the cost estimate was around $3.5 to $4 million.   Janson indicated that the systems he was referring to were much less than that and provided the name of three manufacturing companies that currently have systems operating in Minnesota.   Hall did research and talked with a sales representative who discussed one package plant that is operating in Wykoff, MN that was put in place for around $1.3 million.  It services a community of approximately 400 to 600 people.   She additionally found information on smaller systems which are serviced by Eric Applewick, Advanced Utility Solutions LLC.     Hall reached out to Eric Applewick who provided information on many different types of systems he works with.   Applewick would be willing to come to one of the District meetings to discuss mechanical systems and provide more information for the District.     Hall stated that if the District did decide to go with a mechanical package plant, it would change the role of the Superintendent position so the Board needs to keep this in mind when looking at the terms of the contract for the position.  

Director Hall stated that she had sent an email to Attorney Mia Thibodeau asking for clarification on advertising for the Superintendent position.   In reviewing the By Laws of the District it appears that the position may need to be advertised as a Request for Proposals since it is a contractor position.  She has questions on insurance requirements etc.    Board discussed why the position is a contract position and not an employee of the District.    Board would like to advertise the position as a contract position or an employed part time position.   A probationary period would be needed before long term would be established.  It was noted that the person would need to hold an MPCA Class D Wastewater License or be able to obtain one.      Board suggested to advertise in perhaps MRWA or other place as well as Pine Knot News, Evergreen, and Star Gazette.  It was suggested to hold a special meeting sometime after the April 17th meeting to review the applicants.   Hall will publish to get letters of interest and qualifications for review before getting formal quotes. 
	
C.  Annual Meeting Report – Engstrom/Lourey:   Engstrom provided a brief update on Windemere Township Annual Meeting stating the meeting went well with a large turnout.  She commented that Zoning Administrator Dennis Genereau will be leaving Windemere Township and that he did mention the comprehensive plan and the need for sewering Sturgeon Lake.    Lourey provided an update on Moose Lake Township stating the meeting went well and not many were in attendance.  
	
D.  Insurance Waiver Form:   Director Hall provided information from the insurance carrier regarding the liability coverage waiver form.   By the District choosing to not waive the monetary limits on municipal tort liability as established by MN State Statute it is essentially capping the amount that can be collected.   By choosing to waive the monetary limits, the District could be sued for any amount.    Motion was then made by Engstrom second by Strandlie to complete the Liability Coverage Waiver Form indicating the District does not waive the monetary limits on municipal tort liability established by Minn. Statutes 466.04.   Motion carried 5/0.   Hall to submit the form to the insurance carrier along with the renewal application.   

6. Superintendents Report: See written report as provided by Superintendent Keith Newman.   
Quality Flow is tentatively scheduled to do the Lift Station Inspection on March 27th and March 28th.   Maintenance has been scheduled on the Generator as well.  Keith reported that he has moved the spare pump and other District property to the office in preparation for his retirement at the end of June.   Keith also scheduled a tour of Kenwood Station with City Public Works Superintendent Phil Entner.    
  
Permits Issued: None   		Cert of Compliance: None

7.  Treasurers Report:   Treasurer Nielsen reviewed the profit and loss and balance sheet with the District for the month ended February 29, 2024.   Balance in checking was $8,890.53.   Nielsen had reviewed the bank statements and reconciliation for the month and found the books to be in order.     Claims submitted today include check numbers 12785 thru 12804 as well as two EFT payments for payroll taxes for a total amount of $22,474.78.     Motion was made by Strandlie second by Lourey to approve the Treasurers Report as presented as well as payment of the claims as submitted to include check numbers 12785 thru 12804 as well as the two EFT payments for a total amount of $22,474.78.  Motion carried 5/0.   

8. Old Business:    
 	A. Flow Numbers – January 2024:   Average daily flow 60,808 

	B.  Kenwood North Ordinance Violation – 4678 West Road:   Director Hall informed the Board that as of March 1st a $50.00 I&I Surcharge was applied on the account for failure to comply with repairing the issue identified during smoke testing.  This amount will be applied monthly until such time a permit is obtained and proper repair is made.  The property owner has made no attempt at contacting Superintendent to come into compliance. 
	
C.  Pine County Zoning – Holding Tank Removal 33.0123.000:  No further response received from Pine County.
	
D.  Proposed Changes Ordinance/PPM/By Laws – Tabled – 

9.  New Business:  None to discuss.   

10. Adjourn:    Motion was made by Nielsen second by Lourey to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried 5/0 and the meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.


Minutes by Darla Hall, Executive Director
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